New London Country Club
MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF NLCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

June 24, 2010

The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the New London Country Club, Inc. was called to order at 6:32 p.m. at the clubhouse.
ATTENDANCE:







Present


Absent
Shawn Maguire, President

     X
Rob Renehan, Vice-President
     
     X

Walter J. Barry, Treasurer
                 X

     
                


    
Diane Smith, Secretary

     X
Deborah Benson






   X

Tim Burrows


     
     X


    
Lou Camerota



     X

     

James Flannigan


     X


     
Isaak Lazarou






   X

     
Phillip Orenstein


     X


     
Tracy Shoor






   X


     
Kevin Willoughby





   X

     
1.  Call to Order
     President Maguire called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

2.  Delegations from Membership
     Hap Murano commented that the golf course is perfect and the food service is great.              
     Hap also commented that he believes the guest fees are too high and suggested that we        

     make money through food and beverage rather than higher guest fees. 
3.  Minutes of Previous Board Meeting
3.1  Regular Meeting, March 25, 2010
3.2  Regular Meeting, April 15, 2010

3.3  Special Meeting May 8, 2010

3.4  Regular Meeting May 20, 2010

     Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Tim Burrows, it was moved to 
     accept the minutes 3.1 – 3.4 for the record.
          
4.  New Business

      4.1  Correspondence

4.1(1)  5/21/10 Thank You Note Dan, Sam & George Rogers

  
 The letter was accepted for the record.

4.1(2)  6/9/10 Letter of Thanks from Eric Clark, CT Section PGA


  The letter was accepted for the record.

5.  Officers’ Reports
      5.1  President’s Report



  President Maguire stated that everything is running smoothly.  He is pleased and 



  watching financials weekly.  


5.2  Vice-President’s Report  



  There was no Vice President’s report.


5.3  Treasurer’s Report
Walter J. Barry, Treasurer, reported that the Finance Committee met the week
 prior and the majority feels the club may be $30,000-$50,000 short.   He would 
 like to push the sale of the two lots.

Mr. Barry stated that he and George Mitchell have been discussing the
possibility of coming up with a half million dollar loan from members of NLCC 

and then work out an arrangement from the bank.  He said that if anything were 
to ever happen, it could be enough to save the cash flow for three to four years.      Mr. Barry stated that there are still a lot of details to be worked out but the debt to the bank would go down to 3.6 million and the bank would be paid because the property is worth 5 million.  The census of the BOD present was to authorize the Treasurer to continue exploring alternate solutions to the cash flow problem.

Mr. Barry brought up the issue of addressing waiving penalties as requested by 

the membership.  He suggested that, since instant answers are often required, two officers plus one committee chair should be authorized to make decisions for ratification at the next BOD meeting.
Mr. Barry inquired about writing off the small delinquent balances in order to 

take advantage of the ninety-day tax refund.  Walter would like to write off 

balances as of 12-31-09. 

 The consensus of the Board members present, was to authorize the 
 Treasurer to write off small delinquent balances as of 12-31-09.

       5.3(1)  4/30/10 Financial Reports



 
  The 4/30/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.



 5.3(2)  5/31/10 Financial Reports

 


  The 5/31/10 Financial Reports were accepted for the record.  

 5.3(3)  5/21/10 Letter from William Fritz – Bond Refund


  By direction of the Board, the club is still not able to offer a refund at this 


  time.  

 5.3(4)  Expulsion of Aaron Lentz  (Executive Session)


  Upon a motion by Walter J. Barry, seconded by Diane Smith, it was 



  moved to send a certified return receipt request letter advising Mr.


  Lentz that he is not allowed on NLCC property.  Motion passed by 



  unanimous vote. 

5.4 Secretary’s Report

There was no Secretary’s report.  
6.  Committee Reports
6.1  Green

  Rob Renehan, Green Chairman, reported that the course is in good shape.  Dan 


  is at or under budget on many things.  He said the club has used more water so


  far this year, opposed to last year but there is no need for alarm.  Pond water is 


  also being used.  Rainfall cannot be predicted but things look good.


  Rob also reported that he met with John James, a local realtor, and John did a 


  market analysis on the property.  He said that Dan Rodgers did a wonderful job


  of clearing the lot to make it more marketable.  


  It was decided by the Board of Directors the lot would be offered to club 


  members and they will have 30 days to make an offer.  If no sale results,


  the lot will be listed with a local realtor.  

6.2  Golf

  Shawn Maguire, Golf Chairman, summarized the attached green, cart, seasonal 
  


  cart, and outside tournament income reports.  


  Kevin Shea said that things are going well this year.


  Shawn added that they plan to extend the guest lunch through the end of July 


  and there will also be a $100 raffle that will be open to the public for a full 


  membership.  

6.3  Food & Beverage

  Tim Burrows, F&B Chairman, reported that the volume in the grill room has 


  been overall low.  He did an analysis on all of he members and 30% of the  


  membership brings in all of the revenue.  Tim stated that not only does eating 


  in the grill help out the club but it helps us all.


  Tim also congratulated the BOD for being 11% of sales in the grill room.

6.4  House

  Phil Orenstein, stated that due to the lightning strike there have been many 


  repairs.  He said that he would call Freddie Cafferlli to see if it was worth 


  making an insurance claim on, but he does not want to see an increase in 


  premiums.  


  Shawn requested that Phil put a contact list together for house issues.

6.5  Membership

  Lou Camerota, Membership Chairman, announced that he is very happy with the 


  membership  count but the club still needs about twelve more full members.  


  Lou requested a membership beginning 8/1/10 through the remainder of the 


  season for $1300 plus tax, payable upon joining.  There would also be an option 


  for a bond trade out.   


 6.5(1)  Membership Applications (April 15 – June17)

            6.5(1)(a)  Taylor Zaldivar, Junior - Confirmation
                  6.5(1)(b)  Wade Serette, Associate 30-34 - Confirmation
                  6.5(1)(c)  Taylor Melton, Associate Under 30 - Confirmation
                  6.5(1)(d)  Garth Ballantyne, Regular - Confirmation
            
6.5(1)(e)  Steve  Chevalier, Pautipaug - Confirmation


6.5(1)(f)  Thomas R. Border, Military – Confirmation



6.5(1)(g)  Erik Snodgrass, Junior



6.5(1)(h)  Zachary Lewis, Junior



6.5(1)(i)  Nicholas Gramolini, Junior



6.5(1)(j)  Nicole Ager, Junior



6.5(1)(k) Andy Leal, Regular – Confirmation



6.5(1)(l)  Matthew Lawrence, Junior



6.5(1)(m) William Kane, Associate 30-34 – Confirmation



6.5(1)(n)  Jeffrey Drew, Junior

                  6.5(1)(o)  Andrew Papaathanasiou, Junior


            6.5(1)(p)  Eric Kanter, Pautipaug – Confirmation

 
            6.5(1)(q)  Austin Free, Junior



6.5(1)(r)  Vincent Dowling, Regular – Confirmation


6.5(1)(s)  Scott Tupper, Military – Confirmation

Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Tim Burrows, it was moved  to accept applications 6.5(1)(a) through 6.5(1)(s) for membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.

  6.5(2) 5/26/10 Request from Dean Rowe Dues Refund/Limited
Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was    moved to accept Dean Rowe’s request for Limited membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote. 

  6.5(3) 6/7/10 Email from Bobby Martin – Golfing Invitations

  The email was accepted for the record.

 6.5(4) 6/17/10 Email from David Sousa – Limited Dues Increase

  The email was accepted for the record.

  6.5(5) 6/21/10 Email from Thomas Bagley -  Limited Status/Resignation
Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Jim Flannigan, it was    moved to accept Thomas Bagley’s request for Limited membership.  The motion passed by unanimous vote. 

  6.5(6) Membership Incentive for 7/1/10


Upon a motion by Lou Camerota, seconded by Walter J. Barry it was 


moved to approve a membership beginning 8/1/10 through the 


remainder of the season for $1300 plus tax payable upon joining.
6.6 Women’s Association

  There was no Women’s Association report.

7.   Old Business
7.1 Outstanding Delinquent Accounts
It was the consensus of the Directors present to write off small balances as of

12-31-09, for tax purposes.  

7.2 Sale of Shore Road Lot

8.   Executive Session
      Upon a motion by Diane Smith, seconded by Lou Camerota, it was moved to go 
      into executive session at 7:55 p.m.  The motion was passed by unanimous vote.

      Executive session ended at ended at 8:00 p.m. with no votes having been taken. 
9. Adjournment
Upon a motion by Tim Burrows, seconded by Diane Smith, it was moved to adjourn at 8:07 p.m.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.
Respectfully submitted,

Tina Wazny

Office Manager
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